Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Patient Group Directions (PGDs)
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I would be grateful if you would send me PDF copies (or other electronic format) of all your Patient Group Directions (PGDs) which are in use in your public-health-commissioned services in your area.  

I wish to receive copies of all the PGDs currently in use, whether they have been authorised or are likely to be authorised by your local authority.

For your information, PGDs are legal documents which allow practitioners to supply certain medicines which would normally be supplied on prescription. For example, I would expect PGDs to be currently in use by your public-health-commissioned sexual health, drugs and alcohol or stop smoking services.


Answer: 
PGD’s are in use in a number of Public Health commissioned services. 

We have in place a policy for the development approval and implementation of PGD’s in LCC. Under this policy we currently have one approved PGD for the supply of Levonorgestrel for Emergency Hormonal Contraception by community pharmacists.  A PDF version of this document is attached.  

In addition we recommend for approval PGD’s that have been developed by provider organisations as long as they comply with our own guidance and relevant NICE guidance.  We maintain a record of these PGD’s including review dates.  
Attached are copies of PGDs from the Integrated Sexual Health Provider.
The Council also holds two PGDs from the Drug and Alcohol Service.  Attached is the copy of one which we can release.  We are withholding the other one as it is considered commercially sensitive.  This therefore acts as the statutory refusal notice required by section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because of the reasons contained in FOIA S43.2 – the disclosure of this information would, or would be likely to, prejudice the commercial interests of any person (including the authority) holding it. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

